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POLICE & CRIME COMMISSIONER





Joint Business Meeting of the OPCC / Northumbria Police 

19th February 2015 OPCC, Victory House 

Start time 9am 
Finish 11am 

Attendees: Vera Baird QC, Elaine Snaith, Steve Ashman, Bernie McCardle, Gillian Mitchell, Dean Lowery, Richard Heron, Mike Tait, Maureen Berne and Mike Mullen

Apologies: Sue Sim

______________________________________________________________
Mike Tait presented the Commissioner with a report and key decision relating to the Late Night levy – 2013/14 Spend Review and 2014/15 Spend Proposal.
The Commissioner subsequently agreed the recommendations set out. 

______________________________________________________________
The Commissioner was presented with a key decision and report in relation to the Council Tax and Capital Budgets 2015/16. 

The report recommended:

· The proposed capital programme and revenue budgets for 2015/16

· The review of the reserves policy

· The Council tax precept of £83.33 for Band D to be issued for 2015/16.

· The calculations of the council tax in 2015/16 in accordance with the Sections 42A, 42B and 45 to 47 of the Local Government Finance Act 1992.

· The Prudential Indicators as outlined in the report

· The method of calculating Minimum Reserve Position for 2015/16.

The Commissioner subsequently agreed the key decision. 

______________________________________________________________

The Commissioner discussed the Remote Evidence Police Innovation Fund Bid and requested that Richard Heron works to identify suitable locations within the force area for these facilities to be located if the bid is successful. 
A further update was to be provided in due course.

______________________________________________________________

The Commissioner received a key decision paper in relation to the Offices at Houghton-le-Spring Police Station which have been used as a Magistrates’ Court by HM Courts and Tribunal Service (HMCTS) for a number of years. 
However, following re-organisation of the Court Service, the premises have been vacated and HMCTS leasehold interest was subsequently advertised for sale. 
HMCTS have now offered their long leasehold interest back to the landlord (the Police and Crime Commissioner). Taking the lease back (i.e. accepting a surrender) allows the Commissioner to consolidate the ownership of the site.
It was subsequently agreed to surrender the leasehold back to the Commissioner.
______________________________________________________________ 
